
We dedicate the 2022 Annual Town Report to 
members of our Community, once active in Town 

government, who left us this past year. 
 

Dennis Howland served on the Zoning Board of Adjustment from 2013 through 2022 and 
Chaired the Open Space Committee for many of the years from 2009 to 2022.  He was “out in 
the woods” marking and caring for trails, doing much of the carpentry required to fix or create 
access and safe passage.  Dennis was a consistent Bulky Day Volunteer and assistant to the 
Fremont Garden Club with his wife Mary Kaltenbach. 
 
Paul Stevens was a Fremont Police Officer from 1981 to 1986.  He was a Sergeant in the US 
Army with Two Purple Hearts and a Bronze Star Medal.  He lived in Fremont for the past 46 
years and was predeceased by his wife Bobbi, a Fremont election worker for 40 years. 
 
Richard “Dick” Burleigh marched in Fremont Memorial Day Parades for more than 50 years.  
He was recognized by the Town in 2016 for that participation, and continued to march as long 
as he was able.  Dick was a Fremont native and US Army Veteran. 

                                             
Fred Tidd and his family have lived in Fremont for decades.  Fred was an Assistant Cub and 
Boy Scout Leader in Town for many years. 
 
Susan Bonagura was the Town’s Welfare Director for many years unofficially, and appointed to 
the position formally when she became a United States citizen.  Sue maintained dual citizenship 
in her native Australia.  She was an active member of the Fremont Garden Club as well. 
 
Robert Stiner served on the Fremont Conservation Commission.  Bob enlisted in the US Navy 
during WWII.  He loved raising horses & cattle at their property on scenic Scribner Road.   
 
Maurice Robinson often helped the Town with his quality carpentry skills.  He made one of our 
map tables that still sits at Town Hall.  Much of his large family resides in Fremont   
 
Kirsten Butler was the longtime owner & operator of Fremont’s Country Club For Kids Daycare.  
Kristy served with the Parks & Recreation Commission with adult activities and did much to 
help our youth at Pinkerton Academy as a certified counselor.  With her family very involved in 
the Fremont Fire Rescue Department, she was a constant to be counted on for food and support! 
 

Fond remembrances of all our community members who are no longer with us.   
Please review the Report of the Town Historian for much more historic perspective on 

Fremont residents we lost in 2022.  In another pandemic year, we think of all of the 
families who have lost loved ones. 

 
        

There is always a Notary Public in the Select Board’s Office.  Call us if you need this type of service.  
Town services are available in person, with the Town Hall and Library fully open.  You can still do 

almost anything online, by mail, or drop off to the Town Hall drop box, Complex drop box, or Library 
book return/curbside.  Please call or email us to get what you need.  Offices are staffed during the 

normal/posted operating hours for each Department or Building. 
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